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March 23, 2016 
 
 
 
City of Newport Beach  
Planning Commission  
c/o Kory Kramer, Chair  
via email: kkramer@newportbeachca.gov 
 
Subject: The Residences at Newport Place (PA2014-150)  
 
Dear Chair Kramer and Commissioners, 
 
SPON appreciates the opportunity to provide additional comments regarding the 
proposed Residences at Newport Place, located in the Airport Area. Please consider 
these comments as a follow-up to our March 4, 2016 Mitigated Negative Declaration 
comments. 
 
We have delved further into the General Plan, which has raised additional questions and 
concerns about this proposed mixed-use development that we’d like to share with you.   
 
1. The General Plan Land Use Element, Airport Area Policy Overview states: “The 

General Plan provides for the development of office, industrial, retail, and airport-
related businesses in the Airport Area, as well as the opportunity for housing and 
supporting services. The latter would be developed as clusters of residential villages 
centering on neighborhood parks and interconnected by pedestrian walkways. These 
would contain a mix of housing types and buildings that integrate housing with 
ground-level convenience retail uses and would be developed at a sufficient scale to 
achieve a “complete” neighborhood…” 

mailto:kkramer@newportbeachca.gov
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RE: The Residences at Newport Place (PA2014-150)  

 
 

 The proposed project is of excessive height and mass, and seems contrary to a “residential 

village” like character. The applicant is requesting a height increase from 55’ to 83’ and 

setback reduction from the required 30’ to 18’ feet. These exceptions promote a building 

already of massive size and proportion, which do not align with a residential village concept 

described in the General Plan.  

 

 Although the interior of the project allows for private amenities with inward facing 

interconnecting courtyards, a pool, and community room, the concept of residences 

centering on a “neighborhood park” seems to be absent.  

 

 General Plan LU23 – Airport Area Residential Villages Illustration Concept Diagram (attached 

separately) shows a swath of green “potential open space” and also “proposed pedestrian 

ways” that appear to be on or near the subject property location. At the March 3, 2016 

Planning Commission Study Session, there was no mention made of the potential for open 

space as illustrated in the 2006 General Plan. Additionally, the strip of landscaping at the 

bottom of the “Site Plan” slide extracted from the March 3, 2016 staff presentation (also 

attached separately) appears to correspond to the “potential open space” in the General 

Plan LU23 Conceptual Diagram. The “pedestrian way” also appears to be an overflow parking 

area.  
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2. General Plan policies for Airport Area neighborhood parks are clearly articulated in LU 6.15-13: 

To provide a focus and identity for the entire neighborhood and to serve the daily recreational 

and commercial needs of the community within easy walking distance of homes, require 

dedication and improvement of at least 8 percent of the gross land area (exclusive of existing 

rights-of-way) of the first phase development in each neighborhood, or ½ acre, whichever is 

greater, as a neighborhood park. Yet the applicant is requesting a waiver of this policy of ½ acre 

parkland dedication to 1/3 acre. 

 

3. “Complete Neighborhoods”: Throughout the General Plan there are policies that state the desire 

to implement goals to reduce emissions as required by State laws while at the same time 

providing the additional benefit of a “livable, walkable” and “complete” neighborhoods. Recently 

the need to implement these goals has become more urgent. Governor Brown has set tough new 

targets to make sure California actually meets its climate goal of an 80% reduction in carbon 

emissions by 2050. The new interim target is 40% by 2030. “To reach that goal, we have to tackle 

transportation, the biggest source of carbon emissions.” Yet The Residences at Newport Place 

make no accommodation to incorporate retail uses of a sufficient scale to achieve a “complete” 

neighborhood to minimize the need for residents to travel outside of the community for retail, 

and goods and services. All that the applicant is currently proposing is a restaurant on the subject 

property.    
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SPON believes that an opportunity for a mixed-use project exists for the subject property. However, 

the proposed building design, scale and massiveness are not in character for Newport Beach nor 

aligned with the General Plan. Additionally, the absence of sufficient public open space and 

parklands as well as the lack of on-site retail uses to minimize residents having to get in the car for 

their daily needs should be resolved. 

 

Thank you for taking our concerns and suggestions into consideration. 

 

Sincerely,  

   

Marko Popovich 
President 

 

CC:  See Pg. 5  

 

Attachments  

Pg. 6:  Staff Site Plan: The Residences at Newport Place 

Pg. 7:  City of Newport Beach General Plan Figure LU23  
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Copies to: 

 

Vice Chair Tim Brown: tbrown@newportbeachca.gov 

Commissioner Peter Koetting:  pkoetting@newportbeachca.gov 

Commissioner Bradley Hillgren:  bhillgren@newportbeachca.gov 

Commissioner Ray Lawler:  rlawler@newportbeachca.gov 

Commissioner Peter Zak:  pzak@newportbeachca.gov 

Deputy Community Development Director Brenda Wisneski: bwisneski@newportbeachca.gov 

Associate Planner Rosalinh Ung: rung@newportbeachca.gov 

Mayor Diane Dixon: ddixon@newportbeachca.gov 

Mayor Pro Tem Kevin Muldoon: kmuldoon@newportbeachca.gov 

Council Member Duffy Duffield: dduffield@newportbeachca.gov 

Council Member Ed Selich: edselich@roadrunner.com 

Council Member Keith Curry: keithcurry1@yahoo.com 

Council Member Tony Petros: tpetros@newportbeachca.gov 

Council Member Scott Peotter: speotter@newportbeachca.gov 

City Clerk Leilani Brown: lbrown@newportbeachca.gov 
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